Agriculture, Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS), will conduct six public forums whereby interested individuals can provide comments and ideas regarding the role, capacity, and capability of private sector vendors in providing technical services related to assisting animal feeding operation (AFO)/concentrated animal feeding operation (CAFO) owners and operators with the development and implementation of comprehensive nutrient management plans (CNMPs), or specific elements of CNMPs. The specific elements of a CNMP that private sector vendors may provide technical services for include:

- Manure and wastewater handling and storage
 - Land treatment practices
 - Nutrient management
 - Record keeping
 - Feed management
 - Other manure and wastewater

utilization activities (alternatives to land application)

The public is invited to attend. Speakers will be limited to 5 minutes and should respond to the questions below. Those who wish to speak at a forum may make arrangements in advance by calling the state contact listed or may sign up at the forum. All are encouraged to provide detailed written answers and comments to the following questions:

- 1. What do you believe the role of private sector vendors should be in providing technical services to AFO/CAFO owners and operators with the development and implementation of their CNMPs? Is there a distinction in this role with regard to regulated versus non-regulated AFOs?
- 2. What are the technical capabilities and capacities of private sector vendors in relation to the skills, knowledge, and experience needed to provide technical services associated with the development and/or implementation of CNMPs?

- 3. How do you see the capabilities and capacities of the private sector vendor community changing over the next few years? Over the next decade?
- 4. What is needed for a successful public/private partnership that will facilitate AFO/CAFO owners' and operators' development and/or implementation of CNMPs?

Written comments will be accepted at the forums and by mail or facsimile. Written comments must be postmarked or faxed by August 15, 2001 and addressed to: Thomas Christensen, Director, Animal Husbandry and Clean Water Programs, USDA, Natural Resources Conservation Service, 5601 Sunnyside Avenue, Mail Stop 5473, Beltsville, Maryland 20705, FAX: (301) 504–2264.

USDA/Natural Resources and Environment and NRCS leadership will participate in each meeting.

Location	Date	Contact name	Phone
Austin, Texas Denver, Colorado Raleigh, North Carolina Frederick, Maryland	July 17 July 20 July 24 July 30	Rachel Lopez Norman Bade John Andrews Charlene Wood Carol Hollingsworth Paula Mulligan	(254) 742–9800 (720) 544–2834 (919) 873–2102 (443) 482–2902

Please call the contact person of the meeting that you wish to attend to obtain specific meeting time and location details.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Questions or comments should be directed to Dawn Lamb, Office of the Deputy Chief for Programs, telephone: (202) 720–4527; fax: (202) 720–6559; email: dawn.lamb@usda.gov

Thomas W. Christensen,

Director, Animal Husbandry and Clean Water Programs, USDA/Natural Resources Conservation Service.

[FR Doc. 01–16625 Filed 7–2–01; 8:45 am] **BILLING CODE 3410–16–P**

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Submission For OMB Review; Comment Request

DOC has submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for clearance the following proposal for collection of information under the provisions of the Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. chapter 35).

Agency: U.S. Census Bureau.

Title: Current Population Survey,
October School Enrollment Supplement.

Form Number(s): CPS Automated CAPI Instrument.

Agency Approval Number: 0607–0464.

Type of Request: Revision of a currently approved collection.

Burden: 3,325 hours.

Number of Respondents: 57,000. Avg Hours Per Response: 3 minutes and 30 seconds.

Needs and Uses: The Census Bureau is requesting clearance for the collection of data concerning the School Enrollment Supplement to be conducted in conjunction with the October Current Population Survey (CPS). The Census Bureau, the Bureau of Labor Statistics, and the National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) sponsor the basic annual school enrollment questions which have been collected annually in the CPS for 40 years. Additional questions will be added to monitor changes in the types of vocational education.

This survey provides information on public/private elementary and secondary school enrollment, and characteristics of private school students and their families, which is used for tracking historical trends and for policy planning and support. This survey is the only source of national data on the age distribution and family characteristics of college students, and the only source of demographic data on preprimary school enrollment. As part of the federal government's efforts to collect data and provide timely information to local governments for policymaking decisions, the survey provides national trends in employment and progress in school.

The data are used by federal agencies; state, county, and city governments; and private organizations responsible for education to formulate and implement education policy. They are also used by employers and analysts to anticipate the composition of the labor force in the future. The NCES will use the data concerning language proficiency, disabilities, and grade retention to study the phenomenon of children being retained in grade.

Affected Public: Individuals or households.

Frequency: Annually.
Respondent's Obligation: Voluntary.

Legal Authority: Title 13 U.S.C., Section 182; Title 29 U.S.C., Sections 1–9.

OMB Desk Officer: Susan Schechter, (202) 395–5103.

Copies of the above information collection proposal can be obtained by

calling or writing Madeleine Clayton, Departmental Paperwork Clearance Officer, (202) 482–3129, Department of Commerce, room 6086, 14th and Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20230 (or via the Internet at mclayton@doc.gov).

Written comments and recommendations for the proposed information collection should be sent within 30 days of publication of this notice to Susan Schechter, OMB Desk Officer, room 10201, New Executive Office Building, Washington, DC 20503.

Dated: June 28, 2001.

Madeleine Clayton,

Departmental Paperwork Clearance Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer. [FR Doc. 01–16647 Filed 7–2–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–07–P

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Submission For OMB Review; Comment Request

DOC has submitted to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) for clearance the following proposal for collection of information under the provisions of the Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. chapter 35).

Agency: U.S. Census Bureau. Title: 2002 New York City Housing and Vacancy Survey.

Form Number(s): H–100, H–105, H–108, H–100(L), H–100(L)A.

Agency Approval Number: 0607–0757.

Type of Request: Reinstatement, with change, of an expired collection.

Burden: 11,200 hours. Number of Respondents: 17,200. Avg Hours Per Response: 35 minutes. Needs and Uses: The Census Bureau

plans to conduct the 2002 New York City Housing and Vacancy Survey (NYCHVS) under contract for the City of New York. The purpose of the survey is to measure the supply, condition, and vacancy rate of housing in the City. Vacancy rate is the primary factor in determining the continuation of rent control regulations. Other survey information is used by city and state agencies for planning purposes as well as the private sector for business decisions. The laws of New York require such a survey to be conducted every three years.

Census Bureau interviewers will conduct personal visit interviews at a sample of housing units in the city, the vast majority of which are apartments in apartment buildings. Basic demographic information will be collected from residents along with information about living conditions (rent, facilities,

maintenance, neighborhood, etc.). This information will be collected from rental agents or other knowledgable persons in the case of vacant units. A small number of reinterviews with agents or landlords will be conducted for quality assurance purposes. We will also determine, by observation only, if a sample of units known to have been lost to the housing inventory have been reconverted for residential use.

Affected Public: Individuals or households, Businesses or other forprofit.

Frequency: Every 3 years.

Respondent's Obligation: Voluntary.

Legal Authority: Title 13 U.S.C.,

Section 8b.

OMB Desk Officer: Susan Schechter, (202) 395–5103.

Copies of the above information collection proposal can be obtained by calling or writing Madeleine Clayton, Departmental Paperwork Clearance Officer, (202) 482–3129, Department of Commerce, room 6086, 14th and Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20230 (or via the Internet at mclayton@doc.gov).

Written comments and recommendations for the proposed information collection should be sent within 30 days of publication of this notice to Susan Schechter, OMB Desk Officer, room 10201, New Executive Office Building, Washington, DC 20503.

Dated: June 28, 2001.

Madeleine Clayton,

Departmental Paperwork Clearance Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer. [FR Doc. 01–16648 Filed 7–2–01; 8:45 am] BILLING CODE 3510–07–P

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

Foreign-Trade Zones Board

[Docket 27-2001]

Foreign-Trade Zone 158—Jackson, MS; Application for Subzone Status, Nissan North America, Inc., Plant (Motor Vehicles), Canton, MS

An application has been submitted to the Foreign-Trade Zones Board (the Board) by the Vicksburg-Jackson Foreign-Trade Zone, Inc., grantee of FTZ 158, requesting special-purpose subzone status for the motor vehicle manufacturing plant of Nissan North America, Inc. (NNA)(a subsidiary of Nissan Motor Co., Ltd., of Japan) located in Canton, Mississippi. The application was submitted pursuant to the provisions of the Foreign-Trade Zones Act, as amended (19 U.S.C. 81a–81u), and the regulations of the Board (15 CFR

Part 400). It was formally filed on June 26, 2001.

The NNA plant (1,350 acres/ 2.6 million sq.ft.) is to be located on Nissan Drive adjacent to U.S. Highway 51 in Canton (Madison County), Mississippi, some 20 miles north of Jackson. The facility, currently under construction, will be used to produce light-duty passenger vehicles (pickup trucks, sport utility vehicles, minivans) for export and the domestic market. At full capacity, the facility (up to 4,000 employees) will manufacture up to approximately 250,000 vehicles annually. Components to be purchased from abroad (approximately 44% of material value) would include: engines and parts of engines, labels, body parts and trim, fasteners, catalytic converters, parts of steering systems, brake fittings, half shafts, transmissions and parts of transmissions, differentials, bearings and bearing housings, flywheels/ pulleys, wiring harnesses, handles/ knobs, gaskets, fasteners, carpet sets, windshields and windows, springs, relays, and switches (duty rate range: free—8.6%). Engines and transmissions would be sourced from NNA's production facility in Dechard, Tennessee (Subzone 78A-Site 2), which is currently undergoing a capital expansion for this activity. The application indicates that NNA's domestic sourcing will increase in the future.

FTZ procedures would exempt NNA from Customs duty payments on the foreign components used in export production (forecasted to be 6% of shipments). On its domestic sales and exports to NAFTA countries, NNA would be able to choose the duty rate that applies to finished passenger vehicles (2.5%) for the foreign inputs noted above that have higher rates. Customs duties would be deferred and possibly reduced on foreign status production equipment. The application indicates that subzone status would help improve the plant's international competitiveness.

In accordance with the Board's regulations, a member of the FTZ Staff has been designated examiner to investigate the application and report to the Board.

Public comment on the application is invited from interested parties. Submissions (original and three copies) shall be addressed to the Board's Executive Secretary at the address below. The closing period for their receipt is September 4, 2001. Rebuttal comments in response to material submitted during the foregoing period may be submitted during the subsequent 15-day period (to September 17, 2001).